# **MINUTES**

# Stated Meeting of the R.C. Lindsey Parent Teacher Organization

March 16, 2016

#### Call to Order

With 13 members in attendance, along with Principal Dahlhofer, the meeting was called to order by President **Amy Timm** at 7:01 p.m.

## **Minutes**

Action: That the reading of the February meeting be waived. Moved, seconded, and approved.

# Treasurer's Report

Treasurer **Rachele Jeunnette**, reported she moved \$6000 to the savings account from the checking account.

## **Administration Reports**

# Mr. Dahlhofer

**Mr. Dahlhofer** used his grant money to purchase a new digital camera for the school, a document camera for teachers to use, and 2 new TVs for the hallways.

Mr. Dahlhofer relayed the school board's decision regarding grade leveling. As of right now

grade leveling is approved beginning in the 2017-2018 school year.

AIR testing will begin the week of April 18.

#### **Old Business**

## Book Fair

Book Fair went well. We are still waiting for the delivery of the books purchased as gifts for all students.

#### Lunch with a Loved One

The lunches from Farmer in the Deli were well received, although we had to throw away some of the fruit when sorting the lunches because it was moldy. Staggering the normal lunch times also worked very well.

## Book Club Lunch Bunch

Book Club had a lot of fun. 98 students participated. Chair, **Misty Caudill**, is looking into replacing the 5<sup>th</sup> grade books for next year.

#### **New Business**

# Teacher Requests

Mrs. Nicolosi requests \$110.38 to purchase 12 new Rhino Skin dodge balls. Every class uses the dodge balls and the ones currently in use need to be replaced.

Action: \$110.38 will be used to purchase new dodge balls for PE. Moved, Seconded and Approved.

## Nominating Committee

Nominating had some difficulty, many people wanted to wait to see how the grade leveling decision turned out. The committee will continue to look for nominees to fill the slate for next months election.

# **Teacher Appreciation**

Teacher Appreciation week is coming up in May. Room Parent Chair, Mindy Taiclet will email Room Parents with suggestions and ideas for classrooms. Please think about a gift to give the teachers. Last year PTO purchased a new refrigerator for the teachers lounge.

## Family Fun Day

Becky Edwards and Mette Douglas are planning the day. It will be on April 23.

## **Announcements**

There will be one more box tops contest in May. Committee reports are due next month.

# Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Reeves, Secretary